
1

From: Indiaspora.org <admin=indiaspora.org@mail100.suw15.mcsv.net> on behalf of 

Indiaspora.org <admin@indiaspora.org>

Sent: Saturday, November 5, 2016 10:30 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Indiaspora Urges You to Vote!
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Dear Friends, 

  

We at Indiaspora urge all Indian American citizens to vote in 

the US elections on November 8th. Make your voice heard and 

make it count! 

  

And celebrate by getting your early-bird tickets now for the 

Indiaspora Inaugural Ball, which will be held on January 

18th in Washington, DC. 

  

The early-bird special ends on Election Day, November 

8th. Prices will increase later, so hurry! 

  

  

Your voting decision on November 8th could lead to celebrating 

the presidency of your preferred candidate! 
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I hope to see you at the Ball in Washington, DC on January 

18th! 

  

MR Rangaswami 

Founder, Indiaspora 

http://www.indiaspora.org 
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